
BIRCHILLS CHURCH OF ENGLAND ACADEMY

WE ARE ALL GOD’S CHILDREN

Date Event

31/03/19 Mothers Day

04/04/19 PCSO Graduation – 1.30pm 

08/04/19 Tempest Photographs – 8.15am  
Individual & sibling Photographs 

10/04/19 Easter Raffle Draw

11/04/19 Easter Church Service – 1pm

12/04/19 Term Ends

29/04/19 Term Starts

06/05/19 Bank Holiday, School closed

W/C
13/05/19

SATs Week

21/05/19 Reception Sea Life Centre trip

21-22-
23/05/19

Parents/carers Evening

24/05/19 Term Ends

03/06/19 Term Starts

17 &

18/06/19
Year 6 Woodlands trip

17/07/19 Year 6 Graduation

18/07/19 Last day of Term

HATS & ACCESSORIES
Make a hat or the theme for this challenge

is Springtime. Shock us with your ideas. 

Prizes for all entries.

EASTER HAMPERS RAFFLE
We would welcome Easter eggs, biscuits, 

cakes & chocolates…

Alternatively, you can donate something 

around spring cleaning, for example   

washing and cleaning theme!

UNIFORM PRICES
Please see our new reduced uniform price 
list. From September we will no longer 

stock uniform.  

THANK YOU

NATIONAL SCHOOL BREAKFAST 

PROGRAMME
Our school has joined the governments National 

School’s Breakfast Programme (NSBP), which is 

being delivered by the charities Family Action 

and Magic Breakfast. As a NSBP School we are 

pleased to offer a healthy school breakfast, 

available to all, and enjoy the benefits that 

brings, with children settled and ready to learn at 

the start of the school day.

Thank you for supporting our Spring Term 
fund raising, we appreciate all that you do 

to help us.

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY
A mother is anyone who has 

responsibilities for us and cares for us, this 

person may be mum, grandmother, nan, 

auntie, sisters or a close friend.

Year 4 – Swimming/P.E

Please see the new schedule 

attached. 



  

 
 
 
 
 

Sweatshirts with school logo 
(size 22 - size 34) 

 

£6.00 

Sweatshirts with school logo 
 ( size 34+) 

 

£6.00 

Cardigans with school logo 
 

£7.00 

Fleece with school logo 
 

£8.00 

Reversible Fleece with school 
logo 

 

£10.00 
 

Book bags (satchel style) 
SOLD OUT 

£8.00 

Swimming/PE Bags 
 

£2.00 

Swimming hats (assorted 
colours) 

 

£1.50 

 

Uniform sold in school  
Price list 
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Members of the Anti-Muslim Hate Crime Working Group

You may be aware that I am the National Policing Lead for hate crime and the National Police Chiefs’ 

Council’s representative to your group.

I’m sure that, like me, you have seen the heartbreaking coverage of the Anti-Muslim terrorist attack in New 

Zealand. As any decent person in our society, my first thoughts are sympathy for those directly affected by 

the tragedy, but I understand also that such attacks cause immense fear in the broader community, even 

those of us on the oppo- site side of the world.

Whilst I am not fully aware of the circumstances of this latest tragedy, we do know that the ideologies that 

fuel such disgraceful acts need to be challenged. We have seen evidence that the perpetrator was 

motivated by perverse views that sadly exist in all societies and was influenced by global events, including 

some from the United Kingdom. We also know that there are sympathisers who will be slow to condemn or 

even condone such outrages.

We know from experiences that similar racist individuals seek to create division between communities and to 

raise fear throughout the world. We can never allow such division to fester and I want to give an absolute 

commitment that I stand in solidarity with Muslim communities in the UK and elsewhere. I was immensely 

touched to see the shows of solidarity with victims of terrorist attacks here in 2017, such as the Muslim women 

who, in March, lined Westminster Bridge to demonstrate their outrage at the similar mindless violence 

demonstrated there days earlier. It is again vital that all communities come together to show that such violence 

will never break our determination to live together peacefully.

I also realise that it is not just Muslims who are fearful, we know that a key feature of bigoted offenders is 

that they are hugely ignorant and that Sikh’s, Hindu’s and many others have been victims of anti-Muslim 

hatred. This is another reason why our #WeStandTogether message is so important.

In response to the latest attack, I have been in touch with counter-terrorism colleagues and I am reassured by

the swift response. There is currently no information to indicate any planning of attacks against Mosques or

any other faith communities in the UK.

mailto:npcc.request@foi.pnn.police.uk


However, local police will be increasing patrols and visits to Mosques, and to all places of worship, to 

help reduce fear and to provide reassurance.

One particular concern we have is that a video recorded by the perpetrator has been circulated on the 

Internet. Major platforms are working to prevent its circulation but it is reportedly still being shared 

across WhatsApp and other social media platforms, causing significant anxiety and distress due to the 

graphic nature of the content. We are seeking your support to discourage its circulation and to report 

anything that is believed to be promoting terrorism or extremism at www.gov.uk/report-

terrorism<http://www.gov-

.uk/report-terrorism>

The public can also report any suspicious behaviour or activity to the confidential Anti- Terrorist Hotline on 

0800 789 321, in an emergency the public should always call 999.

Places of worship can use an online training package ‘ACT Awareness eLearning’ for advice on 

Protective Security and how to react should the worst happen. It can be found at 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/act-awareness-elearning.

I will continue to work alongside local police chiefs and our national partners to monitor tensions and carry 

out national reassurance work, where we use existing tools, such as True Vision and the 

#WeStandTogether campaign, to target messages of reassurance to affected communities. At this time I 

want to assure you that we are and will be doing everything we can to ensure that Muslims, alongside 

anyone of any faith or race, feel safe and secure to go about their lives without fear of persecution or 

discrimination.

We have made some funds available for printing of the safety advice leaflets produced by our key 

partners at Tell MAMA, which will be made available to police forces and partners.

Whilst I recognise that concerns are high, I would stress that we have no intelligence 

to suggest there is an actual threat here and we believe that people should not disrupt 

their lives. I will continue to monitor current tensions and I hope that this reassures 

you that we are offering this matter all due considerations. I would encourage local 

community groups to:

• Consider sharing the safety advice of Tell MAMA (https://tellmamauk.org/resources/)

• Encourage the reporting of any hate crimes to the police by calling 101 or through True 

Vision (www.report-it.org.uk) or alternatively toTell MAMA(www.tellmamauk.org)

• Report any matters that give rise to increased fear or risk through you local police as 

above.

• Seek to reassure worried individuals that the police and partners are monitoring and will 

respond robustly to any hate crime.

I am content for this letter to be shared with Muslim community groups.

Mark Hamilton

Assistant Chief Constable

Police Service of Northern Ireland

http://www.gov.uk/report-terrorism
http://www.gov.uk/government/news/act-awareness-elearning


March 2019 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Year 4 – Swimming Lessons  
 

CHANGE OF DAY – THURSDAY MORNINGS 
 

CHANGE OF VENUE – OAK PARK LEISURE CENTRE 
 
 

Please be advised that Year 4 Swimming Lessons will start again after the Easter break.  The 
first date will be Thursday 2nd May and it will be 4LB (Miss Broadhurst) going first.  4MW will 
swim the following Thursday, 9th May.  Please see the new schedule attached. 
 
Pupils will require a navy or black swimming costume or trunks, a towel and must wear a swimming 
hat, which can be purchased from school for £1.50. We will be travelling by coach to Oak Park 
Leisure Centre for our Swimming Lessons. Lessons take place during the morning and we will be 
back in time for lunch. 
 
Please ensure your child has the correct kit in school on the dates overleaf. 
 
Please see the schedule over the page for more information regarding swimming for Year 4.   
 
If swimming is cancelled, we will notify you by text message as soon as possible.  Please make 
sure we have your up to date mobile number in school. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher 
if you have any queries. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Mr T Seaman 
Sports Coach 
 
  

 

Birchills Church of England Community Academy 
 

Farringdon Street 
Walsall 

WS2 8NF 
Tel: 01922 721063 

Fax: 01922 636160 
 Email: postbox@birchills.walsall.sch.uk 

   

 Principal: Mrs Williams 
  



YEAR 4 SWIMMING/CLASS 

LESSONS

SCHEDULE FOR 2018/2019

Date of Activity Activity for 4MW Activity for 4LB

Thursday 2nd May 2019 Class lessons Swimming

Thursday 9th May 2019 Swimming Class lessons

Thursday 16th May 2019 Class lessons Swimming

Thursday 23rd May 2019 Swimming Class lessons

Thursday 6th June 2019 Class lessons Swimming

Thursday 13th June 2019 Swimming Class lessons

Thursday 20th June 2019 Class lessons Swimming

Thursday 27th June 2019 Swimming Class lessons

Thursday 4th July 2019 Class lessons Swimming

Thursday 11th July 2019 Swimming Class lessons

Thursday 18th July 2019 No swimming  - normal lessons for both classes

If your child’s class are not going swimming, they will continue will their morning

lessons and their PE will take place on a Friday afternoon as normal.

The class that has been swimming will have normal lessons on a Friday afternoon.


